

Junior Baseball Organization, Inc. Notes in Lieu of March 15th Meeting

Meeting Minutes

February minutes were approved via email and posted on the website.

New Commissioner Amos resigned due to restraints on his time.

Steve Royall from Lebanon is the new Valley DC.

Proxies

We are going to follow the State Statute which states proxies are for members---no proxies for us since we do not have members. Executive committee will be discussing possible recommendation for changing our by-

laws to allow directors to use proxies.

Background Checks If you are comfortable giving Terrence your information in order to run a background check, please do so. If you wish to use a different source for your background check, that is also fine as long as you provide Terrence with the report that follows. Terrence needs to receive your information or the report no later than April 30.

Paperwork Deadline April 1st is still the deadline. Districts with non-compliant associations are fined \$50/week per non-compliant association. Please get your paperwork in to avoid fines. Compliant = paperwork in and approved. If you need help, just ask.

Team Counts

District Commissioners: team counts by division/level are due at the April 19th meeting. If or when you move a team up or down, please notify us by telling us the association, team division/level and what level they are being moved to.

ROTB

Lynn shared the tournament schedule and director contact list with JBO associations on Friday, March 13. Sunday, March 15 it was posted on our website and facebook page.

Terrence reimbursing Cherry City and Saxons baseball \$300/each for the marketing fees that they paid us to attend ROTB as a non-JBO entity. The 2 hitting nets, 2 buckets of top flite balls, and the pitch counters will be

stored until the 2021 ROTB.

The drinks Lynn purchased will be used at the State coach meetings. \$100 Dick's gift card---we'll decide what to do with it at a later date. Terrence will get a refund from Oliver Insurance for the 1-day insurance.

State Hosts

They are now listed on the website.

One small change. Milwaukie was going to host both MA and JN. They called and asked if anyone else could host JN, as they wished to help CCJBA by hosting the county JF tournament. Lebanon stepped up and will host JN.

State Umpires

RFP sent to NYBUA, SUA, SBUA, MVBUA. Have received RFP from NYBUA and SBUA. They are due April 15th.

State Tournament

Dick's does not have score books to give us this year. We will need to

purchase 18 books.

Last year, Lynn had jump drives for state files for the hosts. Do we want to purchase jump drives this year (9) or just send each host a link to the files in

dropbox?

T-shirts: last year each host received 2 State t-shirts and the JBO board

received 1 each. Do we need to give the board t-shirts this year?

Next Meeting

Board of Commissioners Meeting

Sunday, April 19th, 2:00 Wilsonville Public Library, Rose Room

Junior Baseball Organization, Inc PO Box 784 Sherwood, OR 97140

Lynn Robinson

This e-mail is to officially let the State JBO Board know that the Valley District will be changing its District Commissioner to the State Board. Amos Burger will no longer be able to be the Valley's representative due to time restraints. Steve Royall from Lebanon will be the New Valley District Commissioner. If you have any questions, please let us know.

Sincerely

Darleen Faxon Valley District Sec/Tres